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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE – Friday, 11 July 2003

ILLAWARRA CENTRE TO HOST 

2004 TENPIN BOWLING JUNIOR NATIONAL CHAMPIONSHIPS

A gala Awards Presentation Dinner was staged at Ringwood East this evening to honour the winning teams and All Star athletes of the 2003 President’s Shield Interstate Teams tournament.

Adding to the excitement of the evening for MC Andrew Frawley was the official announcement of the venue for the 2004 Junior National Championships.   The 24 lane bowling centre – Illawarra Strikezone – recently opened by Frawley’s family at Albion Park Rail - has been selected to host the popular Junior National Championships in June 2004.

Frawley and his partner Sue Cassell are both high profile Australian representatives of the sport and there are many innovations in the design of the state-of-the-art Centre that reflects some of the best features of Centres they have seen throughout the world.  “It’s an open plan Centre – a stadium in fact – with a mezzanine viewing level for spectators and media…the latest computer scoring and telecommunications systems and a full service, licensed restaurant”.  

“The bowl is actually part of a complete entertainment complex, with a pool room and a mini golf course will also soon be opened” he added.

Located on the Princes Highway, the main north-south artery, Illawarra Strikezone is just one and a quarter hours from Sydney airport and two and a quarter hours from Canberra.  The Centre is just 15-20 minutes from both Kiama and Wollongong.

Other facilities soon to be installed are a giant data projector that will be invaluable when staging major tournaments and events like the annual National Championships that attract well over 1,000 athletes, officials and supporters from every State and Territory of Australia.

“I really tried to design it from a bowler’s perspective, with a big playing deck, a fully stocked Pro Shop and plenty of room for extra spectator seating” said Frawley.   “Strikezone has about 120 junior bowlers and a very supportive junior committee who will be a great asset when volunteers are needed as lane marshalls etc. during the Nationals next year.  “Sue and I are thrilled that the TBA Board has chosen our new Centre for next year’s Junior Nationals and we’re really looking forward to hosting what we aim to be the best Junior Nationals ever” he said.

The 2003 Junior Nationals, currently underway at AMF Forest Hill Bowl in Melbourne continue for two more days.  The top 32 qualifiers in the Girls’ division check in at 2.30 pm for a 3pm start in the preliminary Final tomorrow, followed by the Boys’ division of the Open Masters starting at 6pm.  The squad is then cut to 24 bowlers with the three game elimination format continuing at 9am on Sunday morning until the champions are decided in each division.
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For further information, please contact TBA Media Director, Lynne Clay on 0419 444 280
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